Wyss Farms Enterprises
Hello, everyone,

It is March, and Ground Hog said that we are not going to be out of winter for awhile, but somehow signs of spring are beginning to happen.  The pallets of seed corn have arrived and the fertilizer tanks are being filled, letting us know that we are indeed coming close.

The winter season has been very interesting.  Many of us have attended an Asian soybean rust seminar by now. It is best to be prepared for what could be a serious problem.  I attended a seminar put on by the Indiana Soybean Growers Association and the Indiana State Soybean Board and found it very informative.  I do feel capable now of scouting for Asian soybean rust and responding to it if it does come to visit.

We have also read that the aphid counts were up considerably last fall, and that has created additional concern.  We will have to be watching that as well.

These concerns coupled with the current moderate dryness in South America have really improved our grain marketing opportunities lately.  The recent trend upward has been quite a surprise to what we had been anticipating. I hope you see it as an opportunity and are in a position to take advantage of this bullish trend. All too soon, the realities of abundant grain supplies worldwide will resurface, and the bears could reverse the direction.

The concerns mentioned here raise the question of the need for crop insurance in 2005.  I am not telling you it is necessary or not.  That is up to you and your situation. On the other hand, we are giving it very serious consideration as the deadline is upon us.The benefit of the rising grain prices has raised the premium costs slightly on the insurance, also, but that is now locked in so a final decision can be made.  

With all of this being said, won’t it be great to get out in the field pretty soon and just do some farming?  I usually try to get something in the ground by Easter time, but with the way the calendar works out this year, Easter might be too early.  I am not complaining; the family is all going to be home for Easter so I will relax and enjoy them and then focus on the tasks at hand.  

Enjoy the season and may things go your way.

Andy Wyss – Owner

Wyss Farms Enterprises
